

STATE OF WASHINGTON UTILITIES AND TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION

621 Woodland Square Loop S.E. • Lacey, Washington 98503 P.O. Box 47250 • Olympia, Washington 98504-7250 (360) 664-1160 • TTY 1-800-833-6384 or 711

April 19, 2021

Leavenworth Shuttle & Taxi LLC PO Box 1041 Leavenworth, WA 98826

Re: TE-210252- Voluntary Cancellation of CH065060

Dear Leavenworth Shuttle & Taxi LLC:

On April 16, 2021, Leavenworth Shuttle & Taxi LLC requested that the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (Commission) cancel its certificate because Leavenworth Shuttle & Taxi LLC is no longer operating due to the economic downturn associated with the COVID-19 pandemic.

Based on your request, the Commission **cancels** CH065060. Leavenworth Shuttle & Taxi LLC must **cease** all operations associated with this certificate.

Please note: You must submit an annual report for that portion of the year in which your company operated. If you have questions about annual reports, please contact annualreports@utc.wa.gov or 360-664-1157. For all other questions, please contact Licensing staff at 360-664-1222 or transportation@utc.wa.gov.

Sincerely,

Suzanne Stillwell Licensing Services Manager

NOTICE: This action is delegated to the Secretary, or the Secretary's delegate, for decision. In addition to serving you this letter, the Commission will post on its website for at least 14 days a list of all matters delegated to the Secretary for decision. You may seek Commission review of this decision. Email your request to Mark L. Johnson, Secretary, at records@utc.wa.gov. You may also mail your request to 621 Woodland Square Loop SE, Lacey, WA 98503 or PO Box 47250, Olympia, WA 98504-7250. You must file a request for Commission review no later than 14 days after the date of this letter.